
Streets, Alleys, and Traffic Committee  

January 23, 2023  

6:00pm - City Hall Council Chambers  

Chairman Bacidore Called the Meeting to order at 6:28pm   

ROLL CALL  

Present: Chairman Bacidore, Aldermen Ptak, Reynolds, Lavieri, Jeppson, Herndon, 

Crane  

Absent: NONE 

Others Present: Others Present: Finance Director John Duncan, Deputy Clerk Brent 

Bader, Alderman Thompson, City Attorney James McPhedran, City Building Inspector 

Andy Bacidore, City Engineer Brian Brown, Economic Development Director Curt Bedei, 

Director of Public Works Patrick Watson, Fire Chief Jerry Janick, City Treasurer Virginia 

Kochanowski 

A quorum was present.  

Moved by Alderman Reynolds and seconded by Alderman Herndon to approve the 

minutes from December 27, 2022 meeting.   

Moved by Alderman Reynolds and seconded by Alderman Herndon to approve the 

minutes from January 23, 2023.   

The request for a “No Parking from Here to Alley” sign at 437 Bucklin Street was 

discussed.   

Bill Burkart, resident who has two properties adjacent to 437 Bucklin St.  He has not had 

any issues in the past with this. He pointed out that the resident of 437 Bucklin had a 

visitor over the weekend, and they parked in front of 437.  His concern is if the sign was 

up that is being requested, then the visitors may be then parking in front of his two 

properties.  Burkart is not in favor of the “No Parking” sign.   

Deputy Clerk Bader mentioned that he did speak with the residents and the request was 

right when the garbage service started.  He asked them to give it a few weeks and revisit 

if there was an issue.  They were also invited to attend the meeting tonight to discuss.   

Alderman Bacidore mentioned that he drives past this property often and has not seen 

anyone even park there.   He did not see any vehicles in front of this home so he is 

unsure as to the request.  

Moved by Alderman Ptak and seconded by Alderman Lavieri to deny the request for a 

“No Parking from Here to Alley” sign at 437 Bucklin Street.   

ROLL CALL 



AYE: Chairman Bacidore, Alderman Ptak, Reynolds, Lavieri, Jeppson, Herndon, Crane 

NAY:  None  Absent: None Abstain: None 

MOTION CARRIED: 7-0 

Alderman Bacidore began the discussion of the request for a handicapped parking 

space sign at 145 9th St.   

Jason Darnell, resident at 145 9th St, is the one requesting this sign.  He does have a 

handicap placard.  His son has autism and Darnell has had to restrain his son 

occasionally while trying to get him into the house.  Darnell would prefer the sign to be 

put on the property line.  The committee had Google Maps open to try to help and pick 

an appropriate spot for the sign.  Crane suggested pushing it back a bit to the east of 

the property line, so the neighbor still had room to pull up and have access to their 

sidewalk. 

Moved by Alderman Herndon and seconded by Alderman Reynolds to approve the 

request for a handicapped parking space sign at 145 9th St.  

ROLL CALL  

AYE: Chairman Bacidore, Alderman Ptak, Reynolds, Lavieri, Jeppson, Herndon, Crane  

NAY:  None  Absent: None  Abstain: None  

MOTION CARRIED: 7-0  

There were no more questions or comments from the public.   

Moved by Alderman Reynolds and seconded by Alderman Lavieri to adjourn the meeting.    

Voice vote, all ayes. Motion carried.  

Chairman Bacidore adjourned the meeting at 6:37pm  

 

 

  

Amy Quinn, City Clerk  

  

 

 


